There is no reason for this bill to be made law. If you want background checks for private gun sales
simply make a law that requires private sales to call the existing State Police background check number
that already exists, law abiding citizens would certainly do so. Criminals aren’t going to go into a store
for a background check anyway. There is no reason to go into a retail store and fill out paper work. No
temporary or permanent record of checks should be kept. A background check has NOTHING to do with
a record being kept, that is registration by another name. | suggest representing registration of this
nature as a background check is unethical on its face. Legislators supporting such subterfuge are
unworthy of office and the trust of their constituents in addition to violating their oath to uphold the
constitution of the USA. In fact | may contact the ACLU to pursue suit on those very grounds.

Thanks you,
Stan Vizina
Portland, OR



